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The resurrection and performance of "The Archer" (Wilhelm 

Tell), the oldest musical on the American stage. 

A lecture tour on Othmar Ammann - "The Politics of The George 

Washington Bridge." 

Exhibition "Helvetia Weltweit," at the Swiss Postal Museum in 

Bern for 700 Years Switzerland. 

Research on the immigration of the people from the Valais. 

Traveling exhibition "Swiss Names Settlements in the USA" - It 

has been in 15 places and seen by an estimated 250,000 people and 

for the last three summers it was on display in New Glarus, 

Wisconsin. 

"Highland, IL" (Switzerland County). A film script for a civil 

war movie involving Emil Frey, who later became President of 

Switzerland. 

We also did very well in the book publishing department with: 

The Letters of Emil Frey 1860-1865. 

Helvetia, WV - completely sold out. 

The Yearbook of German-American Studies 1990 with essays about 

Switzerland for 700 Years Switzerland. 

The Swiss Festival Booklet. 

Mari Sandoz - A Study on Post-Colonial Discourse. 

This is even more surprising since we usually allocate only up to 

$2,000.00, but request enough copies for free distribution to all our members. 

The rest of the funds must be found from other sources. 

A ten-part Swiss TV series, "A Trip Across the USA," with several Swiss 

connections, was shown last summer with apparent great success. Professor Leo 

Schelbert was extensively involved as a historical consultant and TV performer. 
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Our participation in German language seminars is in the doldrums and 

needs a new approach. Although we have written and offered to provide speakers 

to nearly 20 such institutions free of charge except for room and board, the 

response was. very disappointing. We had one request dated two weeks into a 

four week seminar! 

It is probably time to also restructure the Historical Society's 

administration. With increased membership, a more rigorous publishing schedule 

and a continuous flow of genealogical inquires it is probably necessary to divide 

the work load among the officers with perhaps specific assignments. I believe 

one of the Vice Presidents should be residing in Europe, where we have over 50 

members. In addition, we should have an elected office of Editor of Publications. 

Since we have a not-for-profit bulk mailing permit in Chicago - cost $75.00/year 

- an amount we make up with postage savings of one mailing, it would make 

sense to keep the SAHS main office in Chicago, thereby keeping the publishing, 

printing and mailing in one place. Sometime soon we most likely will need a 

corresponding secretary, but for now that could be handled by the First Vice­

President. 

We had regional meetings in Switzerland in 1991 in Brugg and in 1994 in 

Bern. Both had an attendance of nearly 50 people. We had no such meeting this 

year nor in any other location. With nearly 80 members in Illinois, Wisconsin 

and Indiana, it might be time to consider a meeting in the Chicago region. Other 

locations could be in New England (Boston) or on the West Coast. 

No matter how hard one tries, I, too, will have to turn over some projects 

to the new administration for consideration or completion. I think it's time to 

update and reprint the booklet of the SAHS history. It has been out of print for 

several years and ends in 1977, nearly 20 years ago. In 1997 we will be 70 years 

old, perhaps a time to do something special at our next New York meeting. A 
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